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March 12, 2019 

Chair Taniguchi, Vice Chair Ihara, Jr., and Members of the Committee: 

The Hawaiʻi Labor Relations Board (HLRB or Board) provides the following comments 

in support of HB 913 HD 1 with technical amendments for your consideration. 

The HLRB is a quasi-judicial agency that oversees two areas of laws in the State of 
Hawaiʻi: (1) collective bargaining and unfair labor practices under Chapters 89 and 377 of the 
Hawaiʻi Revised Statutes (HRS), and (2) contests involving citations or orders of the Director of 
Labor and Industrial Relations involving occupational safety and health laws set forth in Chapter 
396, HRS.  As an administrative agency, the HLRB is also subject to the administrative procedures 
set forth in HRS Chapter 91. 

HB 913 HD 1 amends HRS § 377-9 to allow all documents filed with the HLRB to be filed 
either as an original paper document or an electronic version.  The Board supports this cost saving 
measure and has already implemented an electronic filing system under its administrative rules.  
The Board would, however, ask for the following amendments to section (m) for clarity and 
consistency with HRS § 89-5.1: 

(m) All documents filed with the board under this section shall be delivered to 
the board as: 

(1) An original paper document; or 

(2) An electronic version, filed by electronic service through a company 
designated by the board. 

A document filed by electronic means shall be equivalent to an original document 
for the purposes of this section. 
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The Board is also aware that certain concerns have been raised regarding electronic filing 
and accessibility.  The American’s with Disabilities Act (ADA) generally requires that the State 
provide qualified individuals with disabilities equal access to their programs, services, or activities 
unless doing so would fundamentally alter the nature of their programs, services, or activities or 
would impose an undue burden. 

As a state agency, the Board understands that it has an obligation to ensure that its website 
meets certain technological standards for accessibility, and the Board is currently in the process of 
making its website fully compliant.  However, the documents that are electronically filed with the 
Board are not available on its website. 

All parties have equal access to the case files in that they have access to the documents that 
are submitted to the Board.  If it is brought to the Board’s attention that any document is not in 
compliance with the Board’s requirements or if the parties notify the Board that they require any 
additional accommodations, whether due to a disability or language access or anything else, then 
the Board takes all appropriate actions to ensure that all parties have equal access to the documents. 

Thank you for your time and consideration of the HLRB’s comments in support of HB 
913 with amendments. 
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